
From: Fischer, Alex
To: "G. Webb"; Gowen, Peter
Cc: GrynPetro; R. Jatko; Phillipbarber@aol.com; tdobransky@oaconsulting.com; J.Wood; Scan, OGCC
Subject: RE: Hiawatha 4-3 and 4-36 Wells
Date: Tuesday, February 07, 2012 7:44:09 AM

Gene….Extensions granted until February 29, 2012.
 
Amber….Please upload this email chain to: NOAV 200329114.
 
Alex
 
Alex Fischer, P.G.

Environmental Supervisor - Western Colorado

Colorado Oil and Gas Conservation Commission

1120 Lincoln Street, Suite 801

Denver, CO 80203

(303) 894-2100 ext. 5138

(303) 894-2109 fax

alex.fischer@state.co.us

 
 
 
From: G. Webb [mailto:g.webb@grynberg.com] 
Sent: Friday, February 03, 2012 5:31 PM
To: Fischer, Alex; Gowen, Peter
Cc: GrynPetro; R. Jatko; Phillipbarber@aol.com; tdobransky@oaconsulting.com; J.Wood
Subject: Hiawatha 4-3 and 4-36 Wells
 
Dear Alex,
 
Thank you and Mr. Gowen for taking my call on Tuesday.  Pursuant to our discussion the following
was requested by GADECO for the above wells:
 

1.       Extension of time until February 29, 2012 to remove all material that was transported
to the unauthorized facility in Utah and dispose of the material at a commercial
disposal facility. As discussed we were told by the landowner in Utah that he did have
permission from a Mr. Rob Powers, with the Utah DEQ Hazard Waste, to take and farm
the tailings from the Hiawatha wells.  If the Utah landowner is not able to obtain the
necessary permits from the State of Utah we will remove the tailings.  We are currently
looking for another site and may have one in Wyoming that is permitted.

2.       Extension of time until February 29, 2012 to file Form 27 providing an account of the
disposition of the E&P waste and waste manifests shall be submitted to the COGCC.

3.       The above extension has also been requested by Tim Dobransky with Olsson Associates
in order to complete and file an accurate Form 27 report. 
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Thank you for your consideration in the above matters.
 
Regards,
W. Gene Webb
Executive Vice President
Grynberg Petroleum Company
Suite 900
3600 South Yosemite Street
Denver, Colorado 80237
Ph:   303-850-7490
Fax: 303-850-7498
Mobile: 303-319-4610
 


